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October 25, 2023 
 
Fort Bend County 
KP George, County Judge 
301 Jackson Street 
Richmond, TX 77469 
 
RE: 2024-2025 Election Ballot  
 
Dear Sir or Madame: 
 
Enclosed is the election ballot for the 2024-2025 Fort Bend Central Appraisal District Board of Directors Election.  This 
year, there are five (5) candidates for the five (5) board positions.   
 
A signed copy of the governing body’s resolution must be included with the ballot for the votes to be counted.  The Chief 
Appraiser must receive submission of the ballot and the signed resolution before Friday, December 15, 2023. The code 
states in “Section 6.03 (k) the governing body of each taxing unit entitled to vote shall determine its vote by resolution 
and submit it to the chief appraiser before December 15.”  
 
The five (5) candidates for the five (5) positions are: 

Pamiel J. Gaskin – Retired from KPMG, LLP, a Big 4 Accounting firm and from AT&T. Current Managing Partner of 
Think-IT Services, LLC, a technology consulting firm providing Internal Audit and CIO Assist services.  Mrs. Gaskin 
currently serves on the Missouri City Construction Board of Appeals and has been a licensed REALTOR for 20 years.  
She is the founding member of the Missouri City Chapter of Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Inc. and served as the 
inaugural President of Julia F. Thompson, Inc., a charitable 501(c)(3) organization that has given over $300,000 in 
scholarships to Fort Bend ISD students since 2003. Mrs. Gaskin has lived in Fort Bend County since 1976. 

Jim Kij – Current Board Chairman, is a Business Development Manager and Facility Solutions Specialist.  Activity 
involvement with the Fort Bend community includes Fort Bend YMCA, Exchange Club of Sugar Land, Child Advocates 
of Fort Bend County and City of Sugar Land Mayor’s Leadership Council. He has been a resident of Sugar Land since 
1991.  

Jim Rice – Founder and President of Rice & Gardner Consultants, a firm specializing in project management and 
construction support services. He has 45 years of experience in managing programs for K-12, higher education, and 
other public projects. His volunteer public service includes serving on the Fort Bend ISD Board of Trustees from 
2010-2022; served as a Board Officer for the Texas Association of School Boards 2016-2022 including President 
2020-2021; serves as Vice Chair for Education Division, Fort Bend Chamber of Commerce since 2009; serves as 
Director for the Greater Fort Bend Economic Development Council; and served on the Fort Bend Literacy Council. 
Jim and his wife Mary have resided in Sugar Land since May 1981. 
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Michael D. Rozell –  Current Board Secretary, started his own company, Rozell Realty in 1987, after working in the 
gas and oil industry upon moving to Texas in 1974. Along with his extensive background in the real estate industry, 
he has a vast amount of political experience and business knowledge as a former Fort Bend County Judge and as 
Director of Economic Development for Harris County. He has served as a board member and president of Brazoria / 
Ft. Bend MUD #1 and served as a director/manager of the Baybrook MUD #1. He has always been active politically 
and within his community having served as President of Sugar Land Rotary, Pres. of Houston Realty Business 
Coalition, lifetime member of Houston Rodeo and Livestock Show, and has been a supporter of many other charities 
and organizations. He is currently serving as an HOA Neighborhood Representative for The Enclave. He has lived in 
Ft. Bend County for over 44 years with his wife, Barbara.  Mike and Barbara are founding members of Sugar Land 
Baptist Church, are still very active member there, and has served as a deacon and in many other capacities. 

Paul Stamatis – Current Vice Chairman, has a broad entrepreneurial background in designing, building, and 
managing successful healthcare and real estate businesses.  His deep experience as a world-class management 
consultant prepared him with the strategic planning and management capabilities necessary to create and deliver 
value to his partners.  He is active with Boy Scouts of America, YMCA, and Fort Bend Fellowship. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, I can be contacted at 2801 B. F. Terry Blvd., Rosenberg, Texas 77471 or 
by phone at 281-344-8623 extension 179.  

Respectfully yours, 

 
Jordan Wise, RPA 
Chief Appraiser 
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October 25, 2023 
 
Fort Bend County 
Vincent Morales, Commissioner 
301 Jackson Street 
Richmond, TX 77469 
 
RE: 2024-2025 Election Ballot  
 
Dear Sir or Madame: 
 
Enclosed is the election ballot for the 2024-2025 Fort Bend Central Appraisal District Board of Directors Election.  This 
year, there are five (5) candidates for the five (5) board positions.   
 
A signed copy of the governing body’s resolution must be included with the ballot for the votes to be counted.  The Chief 
Appraiser must receive submission of the ballot and the signed resolution before Friday, December 15, 2023. The code 
states in “Section 6.03 (k) the governing body of each taxing unit entitled to vote shall determine its vote by resolution 
and submit it to the chief appraiser before December 15.”  
 
The five (5) candidates for the five (5) positions are: 

Pamiel J. Gaskin – Retired from KPMG, LLP, a Big 4 Accounting firm and from AT&T. Current Managing Partner of 
Think-IT Services, LLC, a technology consulting firm providing Internal Audit and CIO Assist services.  Mrs. Gaskin 
currently serves on the Missouri City Construction Board of Appeals and has been a licensed REALTOR for 20 years.  
She is the founding member of the Missouri City Chapter of Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Inc. and served as the 
inaugural President of Julia F. Thompson, Inc., a charitable 501(c)(3) organization that has given over $300,000 in 
scholarships to Fort Bend ISD students since 2003. Mrs. Gaskin has lived in Fort Bend County since 1976. 

Jim Kij – Current Board Chairman, is a Business Development Manager and Facility Solutions Specialist.  Activity 
involvement with the Fort Bend community includes Fort Bend YMCA, Exchange Club of Sugar Land, Child Advocates 
of Fort Bend County and City of Sugar Land Mayor’s Leadership Council. He has been a resident of Sugar Land since 
1991.  

Jim Rice – Founder and President of Rice & Gardner Consultants, a firm specializing in project management and 
construction support services. He has 45 years of experience in managing programs for K-12, higher education, and 
other public projects. His volunteer public service includes serving on the Fort Bend ISD Board of Trustees from 
2010-2022; served as a Board Officer for the Texas Association of School Boards 2016-2022 including President 
2020-2021; serves as Vice Chair for Education Division, Fort Bend Chamber of Commerce since 2009; serves as 
Director for the Greater Fort Bend Economic Development Council; and served on the Fort Bend Literacy Council. 
Jim and his wife Mary have resided in Sugar Land since May 1981. 
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Michael D. Rozell –  Current Board Secretary, started his own company, Rozell Realty in 1987, after working in the 
gas and oil industry upon moving to Texas in 1974. Along with his extensive background in the real estate industry, 
he has a vast amount of political experience and business knowledge as a former Fort Bend County Judge and as 
Director of Economic Development for Harris County. He has served as a board member and president of Brazoria / 
Ft. Bend MUD #1 and served as a director/manager of the Baybrook MUD #1. He has always been active politically 
and within his community having served as President of Sugar Land Rotary, Pres. of Houston Realty Business 
Coalition, lifetime member of Houston Rodeo and Livestock Show, and has been a supporter of many other charities 
and organizations. He is currently serving as an HOA Neighborhood Representative for The Enclave. He has lived in 
Ft. Bend County for over 44 years with his wife, Barbara.  Mike and Barbara are founding members of Sugar Land 
Baptist Church, are still very active member there, and has served as a deacon and in many other capacities. 

Paul Stamatis – Current Vice Chairman, has a broad entrepreneurial background in designing, building, and 
managing successful healthcare and real estate businesses.  His deep experience as a world-class management 
consultant prepared him with the strategic planning and management capabilities necessary to create and deliver 
value to his partners.  He is active with Boy Scouts of America, YMCA, and Fort Bend Fellowship. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, I can be contacted at 2801 B. F. Terry Blvd., Rosenberg, Texas 77471 or 
by phone at 281-344-8623 extension 179.  

Respectfully yours, 

 
Jordan Wise, RPA 
Chief Appraiser 
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October 25, 2023 
 
Fort Bend County 
Grady Prestage, Commissioner 
301 Jackson Street 
Richmond, TX 77469 
 
RE: 2024-2025 Election Ballot  
 
Dear Sir or Madame: 
 
Enclosed is the election ballot for the 2024-2025 Fort Bend Central Appraisal District Board of Directors Election.  This 
year, there are five (5) candidates for the five (5) board positions.   
 
A signed copy of the governing body’s resolution must be included with the ballot for the votes to be counted.  The Chief 
Appraiser must receive submission of the ballot and the signed resolution before Friday, December 15, 2023. The code 
states in “Section 6.03 (k) the governing body of each taxing unit entitled to vote shall determine its vote by resolution 
and submit it to the chief appraiser before December 15.”  
 
The five (5) candidates for the five (5) positions are: 

Pamiel J. Gaskin – Retired from KPMG, LLP, a Big 4 Accounting firm and from AT&T. Current Managing Partner of 
Think-IT Services, LLC, a technology consulting firm providing Internal Audit and CIO Assist services.  Mrs. Gaskin 
currently serves on the Missouri City Construction Board of Appeals and has been a licensed REALTOR for 20 years.  
She is the founding member of the Missouri City Chapter of Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Inc. and served as the 
inaugural President of Julia F. Thompson, Inc., a charitable 501(c)(3) organization that has given over $300,000 in 
scholarships to Fort Bend ISD students since 2003. Mrs. Gaskin has lived in Fort Bend County since 1976. 

Jim Kij – Current Board Chairman, is a Business Development Manager and Facility Solutions Specialist.  Activity 
involvement with the Fort Bend community includes Fort Bend YMCA, Exchange Club of Sugar Land, Child Advocates 
of Fort Bend County and City of Sugar Land Mayor’s Leadership Council. He has been a resident of Sugar Land since 
1991.  

Jim Rice – Founder and President of Rice & Gardner Consultants, a firm specializing in project management and 
construction support services. He has 45 years of experience in managing programs for K-12, higher education, and 
other public projects. His volunteer public service includes serving on the Fort Bend ISD Board of Trustees from 
2010-2022; served as a Board Officer for the Texas Association of School Boards 2016-2022 including President 
2020-2021; serves as Vice Chair for Education Division, Fort Bend Chamber of Commerce since 2009; serves as 
Director for the Greater Fort Bend Economic Development Council; and served on the Fort Bend Literacy Council. 
Jim and his wife Mary have resided in Sugar Land since May 1981. 
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Michael D. Rozell –  Current Board Secretary, started his own company, Rozell Realty in 1987, after working in the 
gas and oil industry upon moving to Texas in 1974. Along with his extensive background in the real estate industry, 
he has a vast amount of political experience and business knowledge as a former Fort Bend County Judge and as 
Director of Economic Development for Harris County. He has served as a board member and president of Brazoria / 
Ft. Bend MUD #1 and served as a director/manager of the Baybrook MUD #1. He has always been active politically 
and within his community having served as President of Sugar Land Rotary, Pres. of Houston Realty Business 
Coalition, lifetime member of Houston Rodeo and Livestock Show, and has been a supporter of many other charities 
and organizations. He is currently serving as an HOA Neighborhood Representative for The Enclave. He has lived in 
Ft. Bend County for over 44 years with his wife, Barbara.  Mike and Barbara are founding members of Sugar Land 
Baptist Church, are still very active member there, and has served as a deacon and in many other capacities. 

Paul Stamatis – Current Vice Chairman, has a broad entrepreneurial background in designing, building, and 
managing successful healthcare and real estate businesses.  His deep experience as a world-class management 
consultant prepared him with the strategic planning and management capabilities necessary to create and deliver 
value to his partners.  He is active with Boy Scouts of America, YMCA, and Fort Bend Fellowship. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, I can be contacted at 2801 B. F. Terry Blvd., Rosenberg, Texas 77471 or 
by phone at 281-344-8623 extension 179.  

Respectfully yours, 

 
Jordan Wise, RPA 
Chief Appraiser 
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October 25, 2023 
 
Fort Bend County 
Andy Meyers, Commissioner 
301 Jackson Street 
Richmond, TX 77469 
 
RE: 2024-2025 Election Ballot  
 
Dear Sir or Madame: 
 
Enclosed is the election ballot for the 2024-2025 Fort Bend Central Appraisal District Board of Directors Election.  This 
year, there are five (5) candidates for the five (5) board positions.   
 
A signed copy of the governing body’s resolution must be included with the ballot for the votes to be counted.  The Chief 
Appraiser must receive submission of the ballot and the signed resolution before Friday, December 15, 2023. The code 
states in “Section 6.03 (k) the governing body of each taxing unit entitled to vote shall determine its vote by resolution 
and submit it to the chief appraiser before December 15.”  
 
The five (5) candidates for the five (5) positions are: 

Pamiel J. Gaskin – Retired from KPMG, LLP, a Big 4 Accounting firm and from AT&T. Current Managing Partner of 
Think-IT Services, LLC, a technology consulting firm providing Internal Audit and CIO Assist services.  Mrs. Gaskin 
currently serves on the Missouri City Construction Board of Appeals and has been a licensed REALTOR for 20 years.  
She is the founding member of the Missouri City Chapter of Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Inc. and served as the 
inaugural President of Julia F. Thompson, Inc., a charitable 501(c)(3) organization that has given over $300,000 in 
scholarships to Fort Bend ISD students since 2003. Mrs. Gaskin has lived in Fort Bend County since 1976. 

Jim Kij – Current Board Chairman, is a Business Development Manager and Facility Solutions Specialist.  Activity 
involvement with the Fort Bend community includes Fort Bend YMCA, Exchange Club of Sugar Land, Child Advocates 
of Fort Bend County and City of Sugar Land Mayor’s Leadership Council. He has been a resident of Sugar Land since 
1991.  

Jim Rice – Founder and President of Rice & Gardner Consultants, a firm specializing in project management and 
construction support services. He has 45 years of experience in managing programs for K-12, higher education, and 
other public projects. His volunteer public service includes serving on the Fort Bend ISD Board of Trustees from 
2010-2022; served as a Board Officer for the Texas Association of School Boards 2016-2022 including President 
2020-2021; serves as Vice Chair for Education Division, Fort Bend Chamber of Commerce since 2009; serves as 
Director for the Greater Fort Bend Economic Development Council; and served on the Fort Bend Literacy Council. 
Jim and his wife Mary have resided in Sugar Land since May 1981. 
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Michael D. Rozell –  Current Board Secretary, started his own company, Rozell Realty in 1987, after working in the 
gas and oil industry upon moving to Texas in 1974. Along with his extensive background in the real estate industry, 
he has a vast amount of political experience and business knowledge as a former Fort Bend County Judge and as 
Director of Economic Development for Harris County. He has served as a board member and president of Brazoria / 
Ft. Bend MUD #1 and served as a director/manager of the Baybrook MUD #1. He has always been active politically 
and within his community having served as President of Sugar Land Rotary, Pres. of Houston Realty Business 
Coalition, lifetime member of Houston Rodeo and Livestock Show, and has been a supporter of many other charities 
and organizations. He is currently serving as an HOA Neighborhood Representative for The Enclave. He has lived in 
Ft. Bend County for over 44 years with his wife, Barbara.  Mike and Barbara are founding members of Sugar Land 
Baptist Church, are still very active member there, and has served as a deacon and in many other capacities. 

Paul Stamatis – Current Vice Chairman, has a broad entrepreneurial background in designing, building, and 
managing successful healthcare and real estate businesses.  His deep experience as a world-class management 
consultant prepared him with the strategic planning and management capabilities necessary to create and deliver 
value to his partners.  He is active with Boy Scouts of America, YMCA, and Fort Bend Fellowship. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, I can be contacted at 2801 B. F. Terry Blvd., Rosenberg, Texas 77471 or 
by phone at 281-344-8623 extension 179.  

Respectfully yours, 

 
Jordan Wise, RPA 
Chief Appraiser 
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October 25, 2023 
 
Fort Bend County 
Dexter L. McCoy, Commissioner 
301 Jackson Street 
Richmond, TX 77469 
 
RE: 2024-2025 Election Ballot  
 
Dear Sir or Madame: 
 
Enclosed is the election ballot for the 2024-2025 Fort Bend Central Appraisal District Board of Directors Election.  This 
year, there are five (5) candidates for the five (5) board positions.   
 
A signed copy of the governing body’s resolution must be included with the ballot for the votes to be counted.  The Chief 
Appraiser must receive submission of the ballot and the signed resolution before Friday, December 15, 2023. The code 
states in “Section 6.03 (k) the governing body of each taxing unit entitled to vote shall determine its vote by resolution 
and submit it to the chief appraiser before December 15.”  
 
The five (5) candidates for the five (5) positions are: 

Pamiel J. Gaskin – Retired from KPMG, LLP, a Big 4 Accounting firm and from AT&T. Current Managing Partner of 
Think-IT Services, LLC, a technology consulting firm providing Internal Audit and CIO Assist services.  Mrs. Gaskin 
currently serves on the Missouri City Construction Board of Appeals and has been a licensed REALTOR for 20 years.  
She is the founding member of the Missouri City Chapter of Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority, Inc. and served as the 
inaugural President of Julia F. Thompson, Inc., a charitable 501(c)(3) organization that has given over $300,000 in 
scholarships to Fort Bend ISD students since 2003. Mrs. Gaskin has lived in Fort Bend County since 1976. 

Jim Kij – Current Board Chairman, is a Business Development Manager and Facility Solutions Specialist.  Activity 
involvement with the Fort Bend community includes Fort Bend YMCA, Exchange Club of Sugar Land, Child Advocates 
of Fort Bend County and City of Sugar Land Mayor’s Leadership Council. He has been a resident of Sugar Land since 
1991.  

Jim Rice – Founder and President of Rice & Gardner Consultants, a firm specializing in project management and 
construction support services. He has 45 years of experience in managing programs for K-12, higher education, and 
other public projects. His volunteer public service includes serving on the Fort Bend ISD Board of Trustees from 
2010-2022; served as a Board Officer for the Texas Association of School Boards 2016-2022 including President 
2020-2021; serves as Vice Chair for Education Division, Fort Bend Chamber of Commerce since 2009; serves as 
Director for the Greater Fort Bend Economic Development Council; and served on the Fort Bend Literacy Council. 
Jim and his wife Mary have resided in Sugar Land since May 1981. 
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Michael D. Rozell –  Current Board Secretary, started his own company, Rozell Realty in 1987, after working in the 
gas and oil industry upon moving to Texas in 1974. Along with his extensive background in the real estate industry, 
he has a vast amount of political experience and business knowledge as a former Fort Bend County Judge and as 
Director of Economic Development for Harris County. He has served as a board member and president of Brazoria / 
Ft. Bend MUD #1 and served as a director/manager of the Baybrook MUD #1. He has always been active politically 
and within his community having served as President of Sugar Land Rotary, Pres. of Houston Realty Business 
Coalition, lifetime member of Houston Rodeo and Livestock Show, and has been a supporter of many other charities 
and organizations. He is currently serving as an HOA Neighborhood Representative for The Enclave. He has lived in 
Ft. Bend County for over 44 years with his wife, Barbara.  Mike and Barbara are founding members of Sugar Land 
Baptist Church, are still very active member there, and has served as a deacon and in many other capacities. 

Paul Stamatis – Current Vice Chairman, has a broad entrepreneurial background in designing, building, and 
managing successful healthcare and real estate businesses.  His deep experience as a world-class management 
consultant prepared him with the strategic planning and management capabilities necessary to create and deliver 
value to his partners.  He is active with Boy Scouts of America, YMCA, and Fort Bend Fellowship. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, I can be contacted at 2801 B. F. Terry Blvd., Rosenberg, Texas 77471 or 
by phone at 281-344-8623 extension 179.  

Respectfully yours, 

 
Jordan Wise, RPA 
Chief Appraiser 


